
On Monday, Manutara, the state-of-the-art learning space was 
officially opened. It was a most enjoyable afternoon, celebrated 
with the attendance of our invited guests, including Board members, 
staff, students, and members of our school community. It was a very 
special event, and we are grateful to everyone who attended.

The construction work for this incredible facility began in mid-January 2023 and
concluded in July 2024. However, the planning and development of the building had
been a decade-long effort, involving a dedicated team of individuals and organizations.
We are deeply thankful to all who have contributed over the years, including past and
present Board members, architects, Ministry of Education advisors, building
contractors, project managers, earthwork excavators, and many others. Each person
played a vital role in bringing this vision to life. We are proud to now have a facility that
will serve staff and students for generations to come. 

A special thank you goes to the Ministry of Education for their generous funding of this
incredible project. Without their support, this achievement would not have been
possible. To everyone involved, we offer our heartfelt thanks.  

Our plans are well underway for 2025 and we are pleased to let you know that we are
fully staffed to start the 2025 school year. Please see below for further details.
Please enjoy the beautiful weather that we’re starting to get!
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Message from our Principal....
Tēna koutou katoa, Goeie dag, 안녕하세요, أهلا, 您好, こんにちは,
Welcome......

Kind Regards, 
Hayden Iles 
Tumuaki - Principal
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UPCOMING EVENTS

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

WEEK 8

02 DECEMBER

Official Opening
of Manutara Block

03 December

Y5 Beach
Education

04 December

Yr0/1 Christmas
Extravaganza

Y5 Beach
Education

05 December

Y5 Beach
Education

06 December

PTA Carols on the
Court

WEEK 9

09 December

Principals Award
Assembly

10 December 11 December

BoT Meeting

Y6 Graduation &
Social

12 December 13 December

Y6 Water Fun Day

WEEK 10

16 DECEMBER

End of Year
Awards Assembly

17 December

SCHOOL
CLOSES
@12PM
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This Weeks Featured Business Partner

2025 Teachers
Year 1 Team

Tash McMurdo (Learning Leader)
Ellie Hutchinson

Moana Moller
Megan de al Cruz

Jen Watson

Year 2 Team
Sharon Gray (Learning Leader)

Hannah Mueller
Anna Walker

Rebecca Waldock

Year 3 Team
Rebecca Nisbett (Learning Leader)

Lauren Hare
Liz Morgan

Sabriye Besim
Narelle Hoggard

Year 4 Team
Joe Gong (Learning Leader)

Grace Haley-George
Jess Rood

Debbie Strydom
Mikayla Sharp

Year 5 Team
Jessica Young (Learning Leader)

Megan Salatielu
Caryn Johannesson

Claudette Allen
Samantha Peacock

Year 6 Team
Aimee Fannin (Learning Leader)

Skye McDougall
Daseul Kim
Lainey Mills

Zoe Stenhouse
Liam Cunningham

Jessie Cole

Your child will be
informed of their 2025

teacher before the end of
the term & will bring

information home for you.

https://www.murraysbay.school.nz/events/
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This year, as a part of our MindPlus program, we
got to go to the Auckland Art Gallery.

One group started in the workshop where we
made collages that represented our whenua
Rangitoto. We tore out pages from newspapers,
one page each for a picture that represents
yourself, family, distant family and a place that
has a connection with you. Using a small card we
cut and glued on the pieces to create a collage
of Rangitoto that also represented ourselves
and our families. 

Afterwards, the two groups rotated, one went to
the workshop and the other went around the
gallery. At the gallery, we saw historical portraits
and abstract art and learnt about their style of

painting, realism and abstract. We drew and copied the portraits for realism and stuck facial
features on a plastic face that created our own Picasso style of painting. 

Finally, we met back in the centre and headed back to school. We had so much fun and
learned so many new things about art. Thank you to Kerry, Mrs J, Mr C, Mrs Andel and parent
helpers who came and made this day possible—special thanks to Mrs Andel and Mr
Cunningham for organising this AMAZING trip.

Written by Annice Yan, Marina Chen, 
Emily Zhao and Emily Thomas
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We are super excited to have teamed up with the heroes at Warehouse Stationery for our 2025
stationery requirements, helping make stationery ordering a breeze by seamlessly integrating

with the Hero Parent App!
 

Before the end of 2024, you will see the ‘Order Stationery’ icon appear on the landing page of
your Hero App. This will direct you straight to your child’s school stationery list for 2025.

 
Stationery list orders can be made at any time, however to get the best deals, Warehouse
Stationery’s Back to School pricing will go live on Wednesday 1st January 2025, with both

delivery and click and collect options available.
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Please join us for an evening singing Christmas Carols with our tamariki.

The evening will start with a performance by our Kapa Haka and MBPS Orchestra.
Each class will perform a Christmas song (Order: Y1-Y6)
Bring a picnic rug and the whānau!

Carols on the Court 

$3 sausage sizzle and bags of lollies 
$2 drinks, bags of chips, chocolate bars
Calimero Pizza pre-order and pick up at school, pre-order and pay
using this link:  www.calimero.co.nz/murrays 
Pioneer Pies
Mr Whippy 
$5 for 5 Dumplings
$5 bow of cold noodles
Fon Candy Floss
$2 photo in the Christmas-themed booth

Friday 06 December
5:00pm - 7:00pm

This event is weather dependant - in the unfortunate event of cancelation, the final decision will be published on
the School Facebook page and a notification will be sent via the HERO app.

CASH
PLEASEONLY

A big thank you to Bakers Delight
Milford for donating our sausage

sizzle bread and napkins - this is very
much appreciated.

We'd appreciate it if you could help
us by selling food and drinks on the

night. A 30-minute shift is all we ask -
if you can help please email us asap.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.calimero.co.nz_murrays&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=S2gqvzaydGlyPrUked5QSbBXgUaud6pTs-Kx7sEzztM&m=SySQly3rwV5DbfQzx9l5MBl1lvuIv6XNBdMwpCNr_tLamoQPPT7Q8s5I93bBsCBF&s=rGP7-NIlns7suKyyW2T6Dq2Tth_t95rLbujSeA-S8VI&e=
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Donations of good
quality 2nd hand
uniform always
appreciated!! 



Community Notices

Advertise in our Community Section - $25+gst per edition
Adverts need to be relevant to our School Community - email office@murraysbay.school.nz for more information
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Mid Bays Music School 2025
At Mid Bays Music, our highly qualified tutors are dedicated to making music learning both relevant and enjoyable. We

would love the opportunity to support your child's musical journey!
When: Weekdays after school or Saturday mornings

Where: Murrays Bay Intermediate School
Start Date: 15th February 2025

Cost: $170 - $270 for the entire year (this includes book hire, but not instrument hire)
Age: Group lessons are available for children aged 6–12, with age requirements for some instruments.

Instruments Offered: Guitar, Ukulele, Clarinet, Saxophone, Keyboard, Trumpet, Recorder, Flute, Drums, Violin, Viola, and
Cello. Click here to learn more about each instrument.

Enrolments for 2025 will open on December 1st and must be completed through Kindo. If you haven't done so already,
please make sure you have an account set up.

Spaces are limited, and some instruments have sold out within the first 48 hours in the past! To avoid disappointment, be
sure to register early!

For any troubleshooting or questions, please visit our website at www.mbmusic.org, or email us at
mbmusic@mbi.school.nz. 

https://www.mbmusic.org/age-requirements.html
https://www.mbmusic.org/instruments.html
http://www.mbmusic.org/
mailto:mbmusic@mbi.school.nz
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